
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
FEBRUARY 19, 2013 

 
PRESENT:  Jeanne Cunningham, Chairman, Jim Coffey 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
The Board approved: 
 

x Abatement application for Earl and Evelyn Durrett, lot 9/67, $1,499.07 
x Abatement application for Anthony Lovell, lot 12/6, $2,103.20 
x Abatement application for Thomas Thompson and Vivian Smith-Thompson, lot 

2/3L, $765.00 
x Abatement application for Darrel and Melanie Gibson, lot 15A/5-31, $1,193.90 
x Abatement application for Allyssa and Cory Skidmore, lot 9/3-1, $35.51 
x Inventory abatements for Roger and Barbara Trempe:  lot 12/10-3, $11.00; lot 

12/10-2, $15.00; lot 12/10-2B, $19.00, lot 12/10-2C, $24.00; lot 12/10-2A, $21.00 
x Yield tax warrant for Michael O’Shea and Renee McKenzie, lot 2/6J, $9.29 
x Intent to cut for Robert Moody, lot 14A/4 

 
The Board denied an elderly exemption for Norma Spiker for income exceeding the limit 
of $22,000 per year. 
 
The Board received a letter from Linda Kenney, Department of Revenue Administration, 
which states that the median ratio for 2012 is 125.7%. 
 
An appointment was scheduled with Danny Heath for 6:15 p.m. to discuss his veteran’s 
exemption application which had been denied by the Board.  Mr. Heath did not show. 
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